

IANUARY, 2017

Official Publication of Local Union #347

~ Business Manager's Report ~

Sisters and Brothers,

The outcome of the recent election has put Iowa's working families in the cross hairs. It is deeply concerning that the anti-Labor legislation that has been blocked by a Democratic controlled Iowa Senate now has absolutely nothing standing in its way. The session begins on January 9, 2017 and you can expect anti worker legislation right from the start. This should concern each of you. We anticipate that they will come after issues that will limit the bargaining rights of public employees (i.e. teachers, police, firefighters etc.) right out of the gate with changes to IPERS and Iowa code chapter 20 but they will not stop there. The potential to negatively impact bargaining rights of all Labor Unions is a pen stroke away. We will face challenges with workers compensation, unemployment and the future of any project labor agreements just to name a few. We will not take this lying down. We have worked too hard for too long to maintain a living wage and benefit package to see it stripped away from us for the pleasure of a few. We will be working with the Iowa Fed, State Conference and Building Trades in a coordinated effort to minimize the damage and it will require not only support from Labor but also action. Stay on top of the issues, be prepared.

We had a very dramatic situation take place during a JW training class at the Des Moines JATC on November 16th. One of our own suffered a massive heart attack right at the end of class. It was very fortunate that he was surrounded by Sisters and Brothers with the knowledge and experience to keep him alive until rescue arrived. Without hesitation, Brothers Rick Corbin and John Schoolen began working on chest compressions while Sister Barb Mentzer and Brothers Matt Marchese and Derek Sandy did rescue breaths. They desperately worked to save his life for 12-15 minutes as other 347 Brothers cleared the way for rescue. Clive Rescue had to shock him back to life on the way to the hospital where he later suffered another heart attack. He is very lucky to have survived this. It cannot be often that someone suffers a life threatening heart attack in a room full of good people that have been CPR certified. We all need to acknowledge the heroic efforts of Rick Corbin, John Schoolen, Barb Mentzer, Matt Marchese and Derek Sandy. Without them and the work of all that helped that night this Brother would not be here with us today.

This story is a prime example of the importance of early detection. The arterial conditions that caused that heart attack would have easily been detected with the screenings that are provided at our annual wellness events. That is one of its primary functions. Do not put this off. Sign up for the 2017 wellness events as soon as they are announced. They are convenient and at no additional cost to you. Your doctors will not perform these tests until you show signs or symptoms. Get in here and get it done, you can then take the results to your doctor. If you recall in 2014, Stroke Detection had discovered a cancerous thyroid in a young woman that was quickly removed, potentially saving her life. This program works, take advantage of it.

The 2016 event was a success as attendance at the event was 252. Of those that attended, 29% of them were between the ages of 45-54, 25% age 35-44, and 20% age 55-64. Some issues that were discovered included 4 cases of significant Carotid artery blockage and 3 cases of abnormal ABI. Stroke Detection found 5 cases of cystic thyroids and two cystic livers. 9% of the 252 screened have high cholesterol and 31 individuals have high blood pressure. Diabetes is a significant concern within our group. We must monitor our nutritional habits and exercise more. Point is, take care of yourself, we enjoy the company.



The Trustees of the Health and Welfare Fund would like to remind you that the annual enrollment package will be coming soon. It is critically important that we all fill out the information that is included in the annual packet and return it promptly. This will verify dependent eligibility under the plan and update beneficiaries. All very important.

This year's Toys for Tots campaign went very well. In one single day the event raised \$60,086.35 and collected over 5,000 toys for the US Marine Corp Toys for Tots. It is a remarkable feeling knowing that Local 347 is part of that effort. Thank you to all those that donated toys and

cash and a special thanks to Kendrick Jefferson, Lanny MacCleary, Dan Rawlings, Steve Snow, Chris Barr, Eric Houseman, Cole Houseman, Randy Tucker, Misty Turner and Paige Turner for volunteering at the events.

Brotherhood Strong, Pat Wells



Membership News

The Local Union would like to express it's sympathy to the families of the following members:

<u>James Gilbert</u> passed away on November 21, 2016 at the age of 50 years old. He was a member for 26 years.

<u>Martin Harkin</u> passed away on November 23, 2016 at the age of 74 years old. He was a member for 40 years.

<u>Virgil Bloodsworth</u> passed away on November 24, 2016 at the age of 94 years old. He was a member for 68 years.

Last Months Job Referrals

101 —referrals sent out 71 —Regular Calls 0—Short Call 9 —Apprentice 20—CW 1-Resi

Newborns!

Brendan James Wheelock Born: 11/15/16 6 lbs., 15 oz. 18.5 inches

Parents: Matt & Denise Wheelock

Pat: phwells@ibewlu347.org Al: ajdeheer@ibewlu347.org Scott: slfarnsworth@ibewlu347.org Doug: dlbuchman@ibewlu347.org

Member Benefits, Misty: mrturner@ibewlu347.org
Dues, Carol: caharvey@ibewlu347.org
Re-sign: resign@ibewlu347.org

The following list of names are those members eligible for the year end drawing attending at least 9 meetings and volunteering for at least 15 hours. If you do not see your name and feel you should be eligible please call Misty at 515-243-1924.

Jason Ballard Justin Gibson Terry Pohlman Chris Barr Timothy Hawthorne Vincent Ramsey Tracy Bethards Anthony Hefele Blake Rvan **Dustin Kelly Dustin Schmidt** David Butler John Stahowick Richard Chumbley Tim LeClaire Matt DeAngelo Chad Lowe Randy Tucker Ben Duke Lanny MacCleary Doug Wolf

Scott Farnsworth Rod Olson

These members are being recognized for attending every General Membership Meeting in 2016.

Tracy Berthards, Rick Chumbley, Andrew Cochrane, Ben Duke, Scott Farnsworth, Justin Gibson, Timothy Hawthorne, Dustin Kelly, Lanny MacCleary, Terry Pohlman, Blake Ryan, Dustin Schmidt

~ President's Report ~

Happy New Year Brothers and Sisters,

The halls children's Christmas party was a huge success this year with at least 400 plus members and their families attending. Without the help of the following people it would not have been possible. Pat Wells, Rick Chumbly, Doug Wolf, Jason Ballard, George Hood, Dustin Schmidt, Frank Schneider, Andrew Cochrane, Daniel Siddall, Dustin Eschilman, John Stahowick, Clinton O'Connor, Steven Delaney, Kendrick Jefferson, Mike Gomez, Randy Tucker, Joe Rivas, Scott Farnsworth, John South, Nate Friesen and Doug Buchman.

The drawing for attending union meetings and service will be held at the January General Membership Meeting, to make sure that you qualify for next year's drawing you have to attended at least 9 of the 12 meetings and have in at least 15 hours of service. It's easier than you think to do both so come to the meetings (the 2nd Thursday of every month) and when you hear about needing volunteers sign up we could always use the help. We are still in need of volunteers to help tear down Jolly Holiday lights.

It is with sadness in my heart that I tell you I have resigned from the office of President of the local in order to take a job as assistant business manager. It will be up to the executive board to pick a permanent replacement for me until then Matt Carpenter our Vice President will be the acting President. Being an officer for the local has been among my proudest achievements. I'm very much looking forward to this new challenge.

I wish each and every one of you a very healthy and prosperous new year.

In Solidarity Scott L Farnsworth President IBEW local # 347

~ Political Corner ~

Hello Brothers and Sisters,

For a lot of us the election did not turn out as we hoped, and personally I'm still trying to get my head wrapped around it. Regardless he is our President elect. There are a few decisions he has made that should concern all of us, such as his pick for U. S. Secretary of Labor which is Andrew Puzder. Puzder as an attorney has never served in government and his only connection to the Labor Department previously was when he was facing prosecution for violating labor laws. Puzder was a significant donor and senior economic advisor to both the Romney and Trump campaigns. In recent years he has become an advocate for part time workers so companies do not have to give employees benefits, also a strong believer that people should not get overtime pay. He believes that people should have to work for straight time cause its their jobs to produce any product. He even came out and said people should work up to six hours before taking a break, so in so many words he is against morning and lunch breaks. Needless to say he opposes minimum wage increases, he actually said American workers are over paid just as president elect has said on several occasions.

Another one of his picks that should be concerning for all Iowans is Rick Perry for the Department of Energy. Rick Perry in an open statement to the N.Y. Times said that renewable energy is something this country does not need to invest in, meaning the world will always depend on coal and oil to run countries. Guess how Rick Perry became rich? Coal and oil stocks. HMMM.

Enough about the president elect, cause I could go on for days on how bad he is for UNIONS. Lets talk about something that we can do to help us and the middle class. In less than two years we will have the Governor's seat up for election. Our beloved Governor excepted the appointed seat as Ambassador to China under the President elect administration, so that leaves us his side kick Kim Reynolds to pick up were he left off in the state. Don't know to much about her but rest assure she does not stand on the side of LABOR. Keep in mind brothers and sisters the republicans have the majority of every legislative body in the state. So let us come together as a UNION and start talking to our brothers and sisters, our apprentices, families, neighbors and friends and explain to them why UNIONS are so important. Lets educate the non-believers. Lets pull together and make a difference for us and the middle-class. We can make a difference if we stick together. In closing I would like to give a special Thank you to everyone that helped out the UNION during election season.

Happy New Year Your Political Registrar Matt Marchese



PIN RECIPIENTS FOR YEAR ENDING 2016

65 YEAR PIN: KEITH A CLAUDE ● E. 'BUD' GLAS

60 YEAR PIN: HAROLD ADAMS ● GEORGE L. BROWN ● HAROLD BURNS ● FRED H. POWERS ● CARL H. STRONG ● JERRY D. THOMPSON

55 YEAR PIN: LARRY L. CLARK ● RALPH W. DUNBAR ● JAMES D. GAMBRALL ● DAVID R. HAGER GORDON JACKSON ● RAY E. MOORMAN ● FREDDIE L. RASBERRY ● CLAREN RAWSON ● JAMES L. ROGERS ● IVYL D. SCOTT

50 YEAR PIN: KENNETH L. ACUFF ● RICHARD A. LANG

45 YEAR PIN: RAY M. ANDERSON ● WILLIAM L. BOLTON ● NOLAN E. ETTER ● LEON V. FREEMAN ● JAMES E. PAULEY ● ROBERT POOL ● JERRY M. ROEDER ● DENNIS SHEEDER ● MICHAEL L. STECK ● RICK D. STUBBS

40 YEAR PIN: GARY L. ADAMS ● DENNIS C. EXMAN ● KEVIN GERDES ● JOSEPH M. HARPER ● KEN L. HORNER ● STEVE G. IVANOVICH ● PETER POTYCKI ● FRED A. RIVAS ● RONALD D. SAF ● MORRIS M. SHRUM ● THOMAS L. TOVREA

35 YEAR PIN: CLINT J. BAILEY ● KENT A. DAVIS ● DANIEL A. DILLAVOU ● THOMAS GRIFFITH ● MELVIN KONRAD ● BARRY F. MADDEN ● BRETT A. MCBROOM ● MIKE L. MEALEY ● PATRICK J. MOOTHART ● MIKE SCHWEIGER ● DONALD C. SEIWERT ● JAMES E. THOMPSON ● GEORGE H. WELLS

30 YEAR PIN: CORY A. BLACK ● EUGENE L. CARTER ● MICHAEL FERGUSON ● RICHARD D. GRANDQUIST DANIEL GRAY ● DAVID A. GRETT ● GARY L. HANSON ● JEFFREY JENNINGS ● CARL R. KEUL ● CURTIS W. LEWIS ● JOHN H. MILLER ● ROBERT J. MURPHY ● DAN D. NORRIS ● TONY ORTGIES ● TRACY A. SIMMONS ● ALVIN K. SNYDER

25 YEAR PIN: EDWARD M. ALLEN ◆ SCOTT J. CAMPBELL ◆ CHAD D. CARSON ◆ KENT T. GEPHART ◆ STEPHEN L. HANSEN ◆ JEFF R. HATCHER ◆ JOSEPH W. JONES ◆ TRACEY N. MCAVOY ◆ SCOTT L. PEDERSON ◆ CURTIS A. PRETTYMAN ◆ MATT L. REBER ◆ LARRY L. RICHE ◆ TERRY D. ROBERTS ◆ MIKE B. SCOTT ◆ DAVID C. TERRILL ◆ JOHN F. WALKER ◆ EDWARD H. WEERS

20 YEAR PIN: RANDAL R. BALLARD ● JOEL R. BERG ● MATT P. BERG ● BRAD W. BORG ● CHRISTIE L. BROOKES- ● DENNIS C. BUCHMAN ● TERRY L. EXLINE ● KEN P. FERGUSON ● JEFFREY R. FOSTER ● TERRY L. GARNES ● ANDRES J. GAUB ● TERRY J. GOEPFERICH ● DENNIS W. HAMPTON ● MATT S. HECKMAN ● KERRY A. HORNER ● DALE G. JONES ● CHRIS L. KESTERSON ● MATT J. KIDMAN ● WILLIAM L. KINKNER ● ALAN D. KOWALSKY ● DAVID C. KUNKLE ● KEVIN LYONS ● JEFF M. MANNING ● ZANE A. MCGEE ● STEVEN L. MINGUS ● MATT M MOORE ● TONY C. NESSELROAD ● BRANDON L. NORTH ● ROBIN M. PEARSON ● WILLIAM C.VANDERPOOL ● STEVEN L. VANLANGEN ● PAUL J. ZEIMEN

15 YEAR PIN: ANTHONY J. ABUHL ● JUSTIN S. ACKELSON ● LEE J. BECK ■ LEE W. BOLLING ● COREY M. BRANT ● MARK L. BUTTERY ● RAY CAMACHO ● TED A. CROSS ● RONALD J. CUNNINGHAM ● KEVIN S. DAY ● SCOTT M. EMBRY ● ERIC S. FLINN ● DENVER J. FORTUNE ● SCOTT L. GAMBLE ● RICHARD J. GOMEZ ● JAMES B. HADDOX ● DENNIS B. HAGEN ● DEREK J. HANNAM ● KEVIN D. HARRIS ● GRANT D. HENRY ● JASON E. HICK ● BILLY J. KINGERY ● JERRY E. KURIMSKI ● KORY J. LEIKER ● TIM R. LEWIS ● KEVIN J. MCCARTY ● JASON D. MOORMAN ● SCOTT D. MORROW ● JUSTIN F. MURPHY ● ERIC S. MYERS ● LEE A. PATTERSON ● RYAN L. PENNINGTON ● DREW R. PURCELL ● JASON E. SCHIRM ● MARTIN A. SCHNOOR ● JASON A. SCHUTTY ● JASON R. SENECAUT ● DAVID K. SHARON ● HAROLD J. SIMPSON ● KURT W. SPARKS ● JOHN STAGG ● JAKE A. TAYLOR ● KEITH E. UTSLER ● HALSEY C. WASSON

10 YEAR PIN: BRANDON D. ADAMS ● ADAM S. AMES ● CHRIS D. ARGANBRIGHT ● MICHAEL P. BALL ● ANNA L. BASSETT ● JEREMY R. BAYSINGER ● ADAM T. CARLSON ● RODNEY J. CARNEY ● ROBERT E. CINNAMON ● DANIEL S. CLARKE ● JOSEPH A. CORBIN ● MICHAEL V. CUPP ● TROY D. DONOHOE ● SCOTT D. EASLER ● SCOTT A. ESPE ● SARAH C. FOSTER ● CHAD W. GARR ● DANIEL J. GISVOLD ● TERENCE GLASS KEVIN C. GOBEN ● JASON A. HERYFORD ● CLINT R. HIGDON ● JACOB HILTON ● JENNIFER S. HITT ● TYLER J. HOUGHAM ● COREY A. JACKSON ● SARAH A. JOHNSON ● JUSTIN S. KEIGHER ● JORDON D. LEWIS JACOB T. MCKNIGHT ● EDHEM MUMINOVIC ● CHARLES J. MYERS ● KEVIN D. O'CONNOR ● KEITH R. ORTMANN ● ROBERT J. PIRKL ● GARRETT M. REYNOLDS ● CHAD R. RINEHART ● BRYANT D. ROGERS ● MICHAEL D. SCHMIDT ● JAN L. SHAFER ● NATE E. SMITH ● BRADLEY SWANSON ● BARRY E. VANDEHAAR JOHN D. WEIL ● JEFFREY M. GURNSEY ● BRENT D. GUTE

5 YEAR PIN: DANIEL D. ABBOTT ● DUSTIN A. BAUDLER ● DENNIS E. BEERY ● CHAD E. BEYER ● EDWIN C. BROSE ● JARAD J. BROWN ● ROBERT J. CLAUSEN ● JEFFREY E. DANIEL ● BRIDGET C. DAVIS ● DAVID G. HALVERSON ● AARON J. HAMEL ● BRANDON L. HARRELL ● SHAYNE D. HURGON ● DUSTIN R. KELLY ● ZACHARY J. LANGE ● LEE LIU ● MICHAEL W. MURPHY ● JERAD M. OFSTAD ● COLIN P. RANKIN ● ERIC R. SEIP ● DWIGHT A. VANDER LEY ● JOHN N. WHITE ● STEVEN E. WORKMAN

2017 PIN PARTY/RECOGNITION NIGHT

SATURDAY, APRIL 1, 2017

Mark your calendar for an evening to honor both the young and the experienced.

\$10.00 per person

Members on the out-of-work list plus one guest

are admitted FREE!

Located at Prairie Meadows 1 Prairie Meadows Drive Altoona, IA 50009 515-967-1000

A block of rooms have been reserved. They will go fast. Use Group Code "0311171BE" when making your reservation.

After dinner there will be prizes, music and dancing!!!!

SIGN ME UP FOR RECOGNITION NIGHT!

Please detach and mail to Local #347, 850 18th Street, Des Moines, Iowa 50314 or drop off at our office. Please make checks payable to Local #347.

			Name of M	ember or Reti	iree		·ee!		
			Name of (Guest attendin	<u></u> ig:				
Tot	al Number A	- _:Attending		\$10.00 per pei	 rson = TOT	TAL \$			
ey! I'm on the out-of-work list, so my guest and I are admitted free!									
	Pin	Year	Paid:	CASH	C.C.	CHECK#			



The following people will fall into reinstatement (\$30) if their dues are not paid by **January 31, 2017**. This list was run on December 21, 2016. This list is broken down into "A" and "BA" members.

"A" Members		TANNER	L HILPIPRE	I LOGETTI	I GANESTS	The following people will be
		MICHAEL	R HOTMAN	JOSEPH	J SANDERS	dropped if their dues are not
	R ALEXANDER	BRYAN	W JOHNSON	PATRICK	R SANFORD	paid by January 31, 2017.
JOSHUA	R ALLSUP	ROB	D JOINER	SCOTT	B SCHOONOVER	This list was run on Decem-
JASON	T ANANIA	JASON	D JONES	CHRIS	L SCHWIENEBART	ber 21, 2016.
CLINT	J BAILEY	ROGER	S KEHO	JAN	L SHAFER	
BRIAN	L BAILEY			JIMMY	J SIGNS	"A" Members
LUKE	L BALDWIN	JUSTIN	S KEIGHER	LOGAN	L SINK	
ROBERT	L BANNER	TIMOTHY	G KRUSE	ZACHARY	E SPAIN	PAUL B BUSHONG
JAMES	C BROWN	ABE	J LAWSON	T.J.	L THIELMANN	CHAD M DANLEY
JARAD	J BROWN	CHAD	D LAWSON	PHILLIP	M THOMPSON	KOLBY R DUDNEY
HAROLD	F BROWN	MICHAEL	D LEACH	TAYLOR	R THOMPSON	CHAD S FANE
TAIT	H CHAPMAN	PATRICK	D LITTLE	SEAN	P TOTTEN	DAVID J HUMMEL
NICK	L CLARK	SAYNHANH	L LOVAN	DEREK	J VANDER WAAL	CHASE KOHLER
CRIS	D COFFMAN	KURT	D LOVING	DANIELLA	R VAUGHN	JEROME J MILLER
DAN	E COMEGYS	JONATHAN	E MATHERLY	JOE	S VICKROY	JEVON D OAKLEY
DEREK	E CONOVER	ROBERT	J MCCAULEY	JEFFREY	L VOLL	JASON M PAPIANI TODD E PAULSEN
AUSTIN	L COOK	SCOTT	M MCTAVISH	SHANE	M WARE	BRIAN T PIPPERT
		JAMES	W MECH	COLBY	R WATERS	JAMES C SCHIEFFER
LYNN	A COWDEN	JONATHAN	D MILLER	ERIC	S WILCOX	DAVID K SHARON
ANDREW	R COY	TANNER	D MOEN	JONAH	T WILLIAMS	CALEB D SPAIN
CHAD	A DAVIS	MICHAEL	M MORRIS	MICHAEL	G WRIGHT	JASON R TINGLEY
KEVIN	S DAY	SCOTT	D MORROW	ETHAN	P YETMAR	TED F WOOD
DAVID	A DUFFY	ZACHERY	W NEWELL	"BA	" Members	"BA" Members
JEFFREY	A ENGA	PHI	V NGUYEN			ALAN H KLINE
DON	L ERICKSON	AARON	M NIEHUS	ELIZETH HEATHER	ALBARRAN L COLE	DAVID SMITH
SCOTT	A ESPE			TAMMY	L COOPER	SMITH
JAKOB	D ETTER	BRANDON	L NORTH	ERIC	J GANNON	
JAROD	L EVANS	TYLER	C NOWELL	RODNEY	J HASS	
JARED	R FEE	TRAVIS	L OVERTON			DEC. 1ST DROPS
NICHOLAS	A GHORMLEY	JORDAN	S PALMER	IVAN	Н НАТНСОСК	"A" Members
JAMISON	L GOODYK	DON	C PATE	STACY	M HICKMAN	Jesse K. Dudney Steven L. Kopp
ANDREW	V GRAHAM	ANDREW	D PEACOCK	MICHAEL	J MOHLER	Matthew Spainhower
MICHAEL	A HAMRICK	RYAN	L PENNINGTON	DENNIS	L REEDY	
TYLER	J HANKE	MARTIN	D PETERSEN	JOHN	D RIDDLE	"BA" Members
DEREK	J HANNAM	CHAD	R PLATH	LARRY	A STENSLIE	Ryne Pruismann
		JASON	M RAHM	MATTHEW	E VANCE	Juan A. Rodriguez Larry R. Stephenson
WILLIAM	A HARDING	GEOFFREY	J RANDALL	ERIC	M WESTBERG	Earry R. Stephenson
BRANDON	L HAUS	CHRIS	V RICHARDSON	ROBIN	YOUNG	
ERIC	J HEISTAND	CHAD	RILEY	JERRY	J ZAVODSKY	
STEPHEN	L HENSON					

anuary 2017

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
HAPPY NEW YEAR!	Union Office Closed	EP-2 Mtg. 4:00 PM				
8	9 Trans-Lux Mtg. 2:30 & 3:15 PM	10 Firestone Mtg. 3:00 PM	Firestone Mtg. 3:00 PM Retiree Luncheon Noon @ Hall	GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MTG. 5:00 PM	13	14
15	Stockman/ Deliveryman Mtg. 4:00 PM M.L.K. Day	17 Keystone Mtg. after work	18 V.D.V. Mtg. 4:00 PM	KCCI Mtg. 1:00 PM	20	21
22	23	24	25	26 Fort Dodge Mtg. 5:00 PM	27	28
29	30	31 E-Board 4:00 PM				



Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID DES MOINES, IA

Permit No. 2665

Quick Notes:

- Remember that as of January 1, 2017 dues for all "A" members will be \$39.00 per month.
- Pin Party/ Recognition night is April 1, 2017.

LOCAL UNION 347—www.ibewlu347.org Business Office open 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM, Monday-Friday: Phone: (515) 243-1924 For Job Calls, call after 4:30 PM daily and all weekend long: (515) 243-5412 Fax #: (515) 243-8772

Local #347 Benefits Website: www.ibew347benefits.com

LOCAL 347 HEALTH INSURANCE GROUP #78-380001

Dollar Bank Billing & Claims Information: Call CompuSys 1-844-347-IBEW (4239)

To search for a United Health Care in-network provider call: 1-866-596-8447 or go to www.uhc.com and click on Options PPO.

L.D.I. INFORMATION (Prescription)—www.LDIRx.com

Retail & Mail-Order Prescription and Drug Programs

To contact L.D.I. directly if you do not have internet access: 1-866-516-3121

DELTA DENTAL INFORMATION—www.deltadental.com

When presenting your ID Card, please notify the provider to only use the last 9 digits or your Member ID #.

To contact Delta Dental directly if you do not have internet access: 1-800-544-0718

V.S.P. INFORMATION (Eye Care)—www.vsp.com

To search for a provider or to look at available benefits go to www.vsp.com and click on member benefits.

To contact V.S.P. directly if you do not have internet access: 1-800-877-7195

LOCAL 347 PENSION PLAN & 401K #4-31329 Admin. by Principal: 1-800-547-7754

www.principal.com. When calling have your P.I.N. ready
Address changes: 1-800-547-7754

TRADESMEN CREDIT UNION: (515) 243-8735

RETIREE RESOURCES: IBEW Retiree helpline: 1-800-733-4239

NEBF: 1-301-556-4300

Have your Card# or SS# ready